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September 23, 2013 
 
Resident 
14882 Ivanhoe 
Shelby Township, MI 48315 
 
Subject:   Charter Township of Shelby  
  2014 Sidewalk Gap Project 
  Notice of Potential Sidewalk Construction 
   
 
Dear Resident:  
 
Each year, the Shelby Township Sidewalk Committee puts together a sidewalk gap priority list 
for the major roads in our community.  This priority list is based upon safety concerns for our 
pedestrians and bicyclists.  Although your property is not on a major road, the absence of a 
sidewalk is still considered to be a safety concern for pedestrians.  This year, your property has 
been selected for the priority list.  If selected for construction, the sidewalk will be constructed 
just outside of your property within the Macomb County Road Right of Way.  If you have any 
concerns or questions, please contact myself or the Shelby Township Sidewalk Committee by 
email or letter.  My email address is carol@fazalkhan.com.  The Sidewalk Committee’s 
Chairperson’s, Craig Kenneth Cowper, email address is clerk@shelbytwp.org.  If you wish to 
attend a sidewalk committee meeting to state your concerns in person, the committee meets the 
second Tuesday of each month at 5:00 pm at the Township Municipal Offices.  Another letter 
will be sent to you prior to the start of construction. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Fazal Khan & Associates, Inc. 
Consulting Engineers for Shelby Township 

 
Carol P. Thurber, PE, CFM 
 
cc: Craig Kenneth Cowper, Sidewalk Committee Chairperson 
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